
 

HARBOUR OFFICE - 20 New Quay Road, Hamworthy, Poole, Dorset, BH15 4AF. 

Telephone: (01202) 440200  e-mail: harbourmaster@phc.co.uk 
 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS 
No. 12/2024 

 

 
 

Wreck off Lake Road, Hamworthy 
 

 
MARINERS ARE ADVISED of the sunken wreck 
of an 8-meter sailing yacht in approximate 
position 50° 42.65’N  002° 01.06’W (see 
chartlet). 
 
The yacht is understood to have caught fire and 
sank whilst at anchor. The wreck is 
approximately 150 meters north of WH3 Buoy 
and located directly off the slipway at Lake Road 
and is marked with a yellow wreck buoy until 
salvage can be arranged. 

 
 

 
Mariners should keep well clear and navigate this area with extreme caution. This LNTM will remain 
in force until removal of the wreck and buoy. 
 
Mariners are reminded that Radar, AIS, CCTV, Telephone and VHF Channels are recorded 24/7 

 

Mariners are also hereby advised of the cancellation of LNTM 22 of 2023 (Obstruction in PWC Area 
now removed) and 23 of 2023 (East Looe Buoy now back on station) 

 

Owners, Agents, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs and Recreational Water Sport Organisations should 
ensure that the contents of this Notice are made known to the masters or persons in charge of their 
vessels or craft.  
 
 
HARRY GREGORY 
HARBOUR MASTER  
 
All Local Notices are available on the PHC website: 
www.phc.co.uk/safety/local-notices-to-mariners  
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